

WORKGROUP ON HOME DETENTION MONITORING 2024 CY ANNUAL REPORT

INTRODUCTION

Pursuant to SB 1095, Ch. 763, 2024, the Workgroup on Home Detention Monitoring is required to submit an annual report on the findings and recommendations to the General Assembly, for Calendar Year 2024, to the General Assembly. The bill language states: (i) On or before December 31 each year, the Workgroup shall submit a report of its findings and recommendations to the General Assembly, in accordance with § 2–1257 of the State Government Article.

OVERVIEW

The Workgroup shall study and make recommendations regarding the costs and availability of both publicly and privately provided pretrial home detention monitoring systems.

WORKGROUP ACTIVITIES

The first Workgroup on Home Detention Monitoring meeting was conducted on Thursday, October 17, 2024, and was the only meeting held in the year of 2024.

The Chairperson and Co-Chairperson for the Workgroup on Home Detention Monitoring had not yet been appointed, when the meeting convened in October 2024. Recommendations were not made regarding the costs and availability of both publicly and privately provided pretrial home detention monitoring systems.

Now that the Chairs and workgroup appointments have been made, it is meeting and moving forward to fulfill its mission.